Hello, my dear friend! I am a pupil of the 11th grade of Gymnasium in Kostomuksha. I would like you to become my friend.  In Russia now we have the World Festival of Youth and Students, thanks to which there was an idea to write messages to our peers in other countries and offer to communicate, do different interesting and useful things together. I really I liked this idea.

I am studying social studies, most of my classmates have already chosen the future profession and I have chosen the profession of a rescuer and this school is necessary for me to enter the university. 
It is interesting to find like-minded children from other countries. I wonder how do you prepare for your future life?  If you have specialized classes, what are your subjects? 
We can communicate in English via Skype or through social networks.

We can share our experience, we have very interesting teachers, real researchers,  and they teach us a lot, which is not in ordinary textbooks. We study nature not only by books, during the year we go on hikes, we collect different materials for research.
 I also like hockey, boxing and running. So if you want, then I can teach you these sports.
It will be great if you get my letter and answer me or even come to my place. I am sure that children should communicate with children from other countries. True, we are no longer the same as children, but almost adults, but it is much easier for us to make the first step in communication than for an experienced adult.

Good luck my friend, I hope you will contact me as quickly as possible. 
Batyshev Roman, Kostomuksha, Republic of Karelia, Russian Federation.
ramzeussss@mail.ru 
